
  

  

PRESIDENT OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

15 July 2023 

Excellency, 

Further to my letter dated 11 July 2023 regarding the General Assembly plenary debate 

under agenda item 60 “Use of the veto” on Wednesday, 19 July 2023, at 10 a.m. in Conference 
Room 2, UN Headquarters, I have the honour to circulate herewith a letter dated 14 July 2023 from 

H.E. Dame Barbara Woodward, President of the Security Council for the month of July 2023. 

The letter includes, as its annex, the special report from the Security Council, submitted in 

accordance with paragraph 3 of General Assembly resolution 76/262, on the use of the veto during 
the 9371'' meeting of the Security Council on 11 July 2023 under the agenda item entitled “The 

situation in the Middle East”. 

The above-mentioned correspondence from the Security Council will also be issued as an 

official document of the General Assembly (A/77/965) and reflected in the Journal of the United 

Nations. 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

a 
Csaba Kérési 

All Permanent Representatives and 

Permanent Observers to the United Nations 

New York 

 


